
SHERWOOD PARKS BOARD MEETING MINUTES 
22560 SW Pine St., Sherwood, OR 

April 1, 2024 

REGULAR SESSION 

1. CALL TO ORDER: Board Chair Scheirman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm

2. BOARD PRESENT: David Scheirman, Rodney Lyster, Jim Craig, Cory McLennan, Steve
Munsterman, John Clifford, Joy Kuczer

STAFF PRESENT: Community Services Director Kristen Switzer, Operation Supervisor Harry
Banister, and Volunteer Coordinator, Tammy Steffens.

3. ADJUSTMENTS TO AGENDA:  None.

4. APPROVAL OF FEBRUARY MEETING MINUTES:
MOTION: FROM MUNSTERMAN TO APPROVE THE MARCH MEETING MINUTES. 
SECONDED BY CRAIG. MOTION PASSES. 

5. CITIZEN COMMENTS: None.

6. NEW BUSINESS
Murdock Park Master Plan (Switzer/Banister):

• Switzer stated that there were over 40 people in attendance at the Murdock Park Open
House on March 21, 2024.

• Scheirman shared that he was very pleased with the attendance and that people were
participating by using dot stickers to vote for what was important to them.  He noticed that
a bathroom and the vegetation seemed to be a priority.

• Munsterman was also impressed with the turnout.  He noticed that several neighborhood
residents were mis/uninformed, and the open house was a great opportunity to educate and
inform people of the process.

• Banister noted that there seemed to be interest in more activities like bocci ball and 4-
square.  He stated that the two items that received the most votes were #1-a bathroom and
#2-the observation deck.

• Kuczer shared that she had recently visited a park in another town that had a treehouse-
style playground that her children had a lot of fun at.



 

 
Tree Removal (Harry Banister): 

Banister reviewed Exhibits A with the Board.  He also informed that Board that part 
of a tree had fallen in Pioneer Park and had damaged a fence on a neighboring 
property.  It was declared an emergency to remove the tree for safety reasons. 
 

MOTION: FROM CLIFFORD TO APPROVE REMOVAL OF THE RECOMMENDED 
TREES AT PIONEER PARK. SECONDED BY LYSTER. MOTION PASSES.  

 
7. PARK MAINTENANCE REPORT (Banister) 

• Restrooms at parks were opened on April 1 and outhouses delivered to Murdock 
and Pioneer Parks. 

• Irrigation inspections are being conducted. 
• Mowing has started in all parks. 
• Sunshades in Robin Hood Plaza were put up on April 1.  Switzer commented that 

by having the Public Works department put up the sunshades, it saved the City a lot 
of money. 

• Water features will be turned on Memorial Day. 
 

8.  STAFF UPDATE (Switzer) 
• Charter Review Committee meeting went well.  They were able to go through the whole 

Charter.  The committee asked for additional information on only a couple of sections.  
There will probably only be two more meetings.  The committee will forward their 
recommendations to City Council by June/July so there is time to include proposed 
ballot measures for the November 2024 election (should the Council decide to move 
forward).  Kuczer, who represents the Parks Board on the committee, shared that the 
2% rate/fee increase limit was the only big topic. 

• Mark your calendars for the Volunteer Appreciation Banquet on Thursday, April 25th. 
• State of the City will be Wednesday, April 17, with a reception starting at 5pm and the 

program will begin at 6pm.  All Board members are invited. 
• CEP Grant applications are due April 15. 
• City Manager Pro Tem sent an email out earlier in the day that included City Council’s 

approved goals.  Switzer encouraged the Board to review those.  Scheirman requested 
that Switzer bring copies of the goals to the next meeting and highlight the goals that 
directly affected the Parks Board. 

• There will be a joint meeting between City Council and the Sherwood School District on 
April 10.  This normally occurs two times each year.   

• All the bids for the fencing along Alexander Way for the Cedar Creek Trail project came 
back twice as much as expected so the project will be re-bid. 

• The feeder trail by the senior center is getting ready to go out to bid.  Kuczer ask about 
the trail expansion.  Switzer anticipated that the City would start to ramp up for that 
portion of the project in approximately 1-2 years depending on funding.  Munsterman 
suggested that historical signage around the feeder trail would be a nice feature, 
including the fact that at one time there was once a 9-hole golf course in that area. 



 

• Craig commented on how well the pedestrian bridge groundbreaking went. 
 

9. COUNCIL LIAISON ANNOUNCEMENT:  
• None 

  
10. OTHER:  Board member Brenda Kramer has moved out of town so is no longer eligible to 

serve on the Board.  Clifford, Munsterman, and Rose are all coming up for reappointment. 
 

11. ADJOURNED 7:32PM 



Tree Removal Open Space (Stellar/Kinglet)
April 2024

April 1, 2024

Exhibit A



17074 Stellar-Open Space

• Remove 1 Sweet
Cherry due to
overall poor
health and
nuisance species
of tree

• Plant a
replacement tree
at an alternate
location due to
stand of existing
Fir trees



17440 and 17452 Kinglet-Open Space

• Remove 20-Black
Cottonwood
trees due to poor
structure, fair
health, close
proximity to
residential
properties and
for safety of
public

• Plant a suitable
tree species this
spring



Tree Removal Location
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